Academic Senate Executive Committee Minutes 
Tuesday, September 7, 2010, 4:00 P.M.

(Unapproved)
Call to Order

Senate Chairperson Dan Holland called the meeting to order.
Approval of Executive Committee Minutes of August 23, 2010
Motion XXXXII-7: By Senator Fazel, seconded by Senator Wedwick, to approve the Academic Senate Minutes of August 23, 2010. The minutes were unanimously approved with minor revisions by Senators Fazel and Kalter.
Distributed Communications:
08.13.10.02
From Senator Kalter: Recruitment Manual and other issues
(Dist. Executive Committee 8/23/10; Tabled at 8/23/10 meeting)
                        
(Dist. Academic Affairs, Administrative Affairs and Budget and Faculty Affairs  


Committees)
Senator Kalter: These were tabled. I brought up some of them last time. I am a little confused about the first one. I remember us ending our conversation about two and half years ago about having an ad hoc committee of the Senate to work out conflicts between the HR Recruitment Manual and the ASPT document and looking at the AAUP recommendations. Cynthia has this going to Faculty Affairs as opposed to an ad hoc committee. Whatever we want to decide at this point is fine with me, but I had recollected an ad hoc committee and the other part of that was guidelines for increasing diversity and decreasing dependency on word-of-mouth publicity.
Ms. James: Faculty Affairs is going to contact Finance and Planning for the ad hoc committee.

Senator Wedwick: Our discussions concerning that was that we wanted to wait until the new person was hired. That is why we tabled that issue last year. There were two issues around that. One was the discrepancy between what HR is saying and what is in our ASPT guidelines. The other one was the survey and it wasn’t clear what the purpose of the survey was to increase recruitment.

Senator Holland: The survey got taken off your agenda.

Senator Wedwick: Faculty Affairs can do the recruitment manual this year.

Senator Holland: Do we want an ad hoc committee or as the Faculty Affairs Committee, would you like to do it and just invite the necessary people to the committee?

Senator Wedwick: I think we can definitely do it, but the one question I have is with the revisions to the ASPT guidelines. Is there still going to be a conflict? I don’t know what those revisions are.
Senator Holland: They will be passed out in the packet for the Faculty Caucus meeting.

Senator Kalter: My recollection is that it became an issue when Harry Deutsch wrote a letter about access to files for a search. Our ASPT document says that the department as a whole because since we are hiring a tenure-track person, that will depend on those people to give them tenure eventually and you want the whole faculty to have access to those files. Otherwise, you could end up with faculty booting them out because there wasn’t a consensus on it. The HR manual says only search committees. I think that compromises have been worked out in particular departments. I don’t think any of the ASPT changes for this year address that.
Senator Holland: Technically, if you are going to have all of your faculty evaluating files, they have to look at every single file just like the search committee.

Senator Kalter: When Chris Clevenger was interviewing, I brought up the question in a public forum. She says if there are particular problems with confidentiality, the answer is not to close it down for everybody. The answer is to address it on an individual basis. In the AAUP policies, they have a discussion about openness versus closeness and in the era that we are in, it is always worthwhile to have the push toward as much openness as we can have.
Senator Holland: I think it would be good if we could have clearer guidelines, but sometimes it is dependent on the culture of the department. 

Senator Kalter: For clarification and making sure that the two documents…
Senator Holland: Don’t say completely different things.

Senator Wedwick: If FAC is going to look at this issue, do you want it to be the same for every department or do you want flexibility so that departments can do various things that fit?
President Bowman: No, just so everybody’s legal.

The committee discussed the confidentiality and legality of access to files.

Senator Kalter: Continuing down the list, the NEPR is the New and Enhanced Program Review. Since the nursing doctorate is about four years old, I did email Sheri about this just to take a look at the budget and how things are going. I know it was in the budget that we submitted to the state and I assume that we didn’t get the money for it.
President Bowman: We got less than requested. Last year, we received $85 million; this year, $80 million.

Senator Kalter: Administrative Affairs is going to be doing that sometime in October or November, just looking at the budget and how we are sustaining that program, given that it’s new.
Senator Kalter: Then the contract courses, Dan, that’s you. I think that got put on Academic Affairs.
Senator Holland: There are true contract courses where some outside entity will hire us to teach. That policy has been established and I think it’s working pretty well right now. For instance if Caterpillar wants us to teach something, we will go over there. There are guidelines as to how it gets paid. There were some questions. If you started a cohort and it dropped below a minimum number, then the college had to kick in and pay the additional amount. I think that was somewhat contentious. I think that that was worked out. So the next question is can we do a similar type of thing for additional summer school classes. Basically, have this fixed budget model that we are using, but in addition have courses which could be offered in the summer. The summer school offerings seem almost opposed to what the students are asking for. The funding rewards the Gen Ed classes, which have fairly large enrollments, but what the students actually want are major classes in summer school. So right now, there is not really a way to teach more of those, but if we could have this revenue recovery model where students would have to know up front if there are not enough people to offer the class, it would not be offered.
Senator Kalter: I assume you are going to talk to Ed, who is chairing the Academic Affairs Committee.

Senator Holland: Yes.

Senator Kalter: The revenue recovery model will work better if they attach it to Gen Ed courses that always fill and then direct the permanent summer money to the major courses.

Senator Holland: That’s another potential way to do it and the revenue recovery doesn’t work at all in some colleges and that has to be understood and those classes have got to be funded.

Ms. James: What should I write as the task for Academic Affairs?

Senator Holland: Is this something that should go to Administrative Affairs or Planning and Finance?

Senator Fazel: Planning and Finance because this is a continuation of the discussion of summer and winter courses. This is an issue of finances; I don’t think it’s an academic issue.
Senator Holland: It’s not going to be anything to do with curriculum. It’s going to be is it a possibility. I’ve been talking to Sheri and she says they have been looking into this as a potential model. There are a number of questions. How do you define the revenue recovery? What happens to the additional money?

Senator Kalter: The last thing was just a request. Are there any major searches for this year? Sheri already announced what happened with the assistant provost, but I was wondering about the diversity officer at the presidential level, whether we are going to have a search for the admissions director and if there are any others coming down the road.

President Bowman: Yes, down the line for admissions, but I am not sure what the timing will be. Diversity—we need to move forward with it. I have been waiting until I got some clarity on the budget. I would like to wait and see what happens in the governor’s race. I am just cautious about hiring another person and facing big cuts. I have committed publicly to filling that position, so it will be filled at some point. A compromise that I have been toying with is maybe filling it as a half-time position and at least getting someone in place, getting the activity going forward and not making it a permanent job. That way we could have some flexibility. The chief technology person is on a side track just because of the budget. That position will be expensive. Other than that, I think all of the positions are stable.
Senator Kalter: I would be cautious about the half-time because it could send the wrong message about the importance of that.

Senator Holland: The other item that you have here is the idea of junior sabbaticals.

Senator Kalter: We did that last week.

Senator Holland: I am little hesitant to bring it up with the budget situation.

President Bowman: As the committee talks about it and realizes there is a cost and the only movement we are likely to see in the next few years is what we generate from tuition.

Senator Holland: What exactly is a junior sabbatical?

Senator Kalter: Before you get tenure here, you have to wait six years, which means that you are basically post tenure.

Senator Holland: The whole point of that first six years is to prove that you can balance research, teaching and service and be a productive faculty member after you get tenure.

Senator Kalter: We could minimize the cost by simply shifting the schedule for incoming people. For example, as we are hiring in, those people get a sabbatical starting in their third or fourth year or what have you and then they have to wait again, whatever our space is. I think it’s six or seven years. That’s one way to do it and all of the costs wouldn’t fall all at once. It’s a huge recruitment tool.
Senator Wedwick: We can certainly discuss it and I will bring all those issues (to Faculty Affairs). I am personally against it. I think when you are pre-tenure, you are showing that you want to make an investment in the university and that you are working for tenure. I don’t think, financially, that the university should invest in a pre-tenure person in that way because they are much more likely to leave before tenure and I think sabbaticals—that’s your reward for the hard work you have done to get tenure.

President Bowman: Inform the committee that it will invite harsh criticism from Springfield. It’s hard to justify sabbaticals even now. Even our own local board questions the cost. It’s an enormous amount of money. To add to our sabbatical applications while we are getting less money from the state and with the only new resources from tuition is very difficult to justify.

09.02.10.01    
From Lane Crothers, IBHE-FAC Representative: Sense of the Senate Resolution: 
                    
 Statement of the Faculty Advisory Council of the Illinois Board of Higher 
                      Education on Shared Governance Participation in Budget Decision-Making and 
                     Policy Implementation (Senate Communication Presentation 9/15/10)
Professor Crothers’ resolution will be added to the agenda as a presentation rather than a communication in the interest of the time he would have to wait to make his presentation if it were a Communication Item.
Proposed Agenda for Academic Senate on September 15, 2010: 

Academic Senate Meeting Agenda

Wednesday, September 15, 2010

7:00 P.M.

OLD MAIN ROOM, BONE STUDENT CENTER
Call to Order 

Roll Call 

Approval of Minutes of September 1, 2010

  09.02.10.01
 Sense of the Senate Resolution: Statement of the Faculty Advisory Council of the Illinois Board of Higher Education on Shared Governance Participation in Budget Decision-Making and Policy Implementation (Professor Lane Crothers, IBHE-FAC Representative)
State University Annuitants Association Presentation (Larry Alferink, SUAA President)

Chairperson's Remarks

Student Body President's Remarks

Administrators' Remarks

· President Al Bowman

· Provost Sheri Everts
· Vice President of Student Affairs Steve Adams
· Vice President of Finance and Planning Dan Layzell
Committee Reports: 
Academic Affairs Committee: Senator Stewart
Administrative Affairs and Budget Committee: Senator Kalter
Faculty Affairs Committee: Senator Wedwick
Planning and Finance Committee: Senator Van der Laan
Rules Committee: Senator Bailey
Communications

Adjournment
Motion XXXXII-8: By Senator Fazel, seconded by Senator Marquis, to approve the Academic Senate Agenda of September 15, 2010. The motion was unanimously approved.

Adjournment
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